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ACCESS TO LINCOLN-SUDBURY REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL and
PROVISIONS FOR THE DISABLED

The Board of Selectmen wishes to accommodate the attendance and participation of persons with disabilities at
Town Meeting. As such, we urge those who may require particular accommodations to read the following
carefully.

Parking: “HP” parking spaces are provided at two different locations: 1) the main entrance at the upper level
(which will require using an elevator to the lower level to check in and to access the auditorium) and 2) the main
parking lot to the right (east) of the school. From this location, you may also be dropped off at the entry
walkway — a clear path to the entrance doors, leading directly to the check-in tables and the auditorium. Police
on duty will provide assistance as needed, or requested.

Auditorium Balcony: The balcony can only be accessed from the Main Level. From the lower level of the
building, you may use either the stairs or the elevator to gain entrance to the balcony — the upper level of the
auditorium. The Moderator has ruled that if there is adequate seating on the main floor, the balcony will not be
opened.

Persons with Ambulatory Disabilities: Spaces for persons who use wheelchairs will be available at the front
and at the rear of the auditorium. For those who use assistive devices to ambulate, seating will be reserved at
the rear of the hall and may be used if desired.

Persons who are Blind or have Vision Impairments: Reserved seating will be available at the front of the
auditorium for persons with vision impairments who prefer to be close to the overhead projector. Large print
materials will be made available where possible. We encourage those making prepared, formal presentations to
have copies of viewgraphs, especially motions, available in large print.

Persons who are Deaf or have Hearing Impairments: A limited number of headphone amplifiers connected
to the public address system are available for the use of persons with hearing impairments. Please ask for Mary
Daniels when you enter the auditorium to obtain one of these amplifiers. For persons who are deaf and require a
sign language interpreter, please contact the Selectmen’s Office no later than March 20, 2006. As there is great
demand for qualified interpreters, advance notice will facilitate their availability.

Restrooms: Restrooms are located across the hall from the auditorium.

Refreshments: Coffee and other refreshments are located in the High School corridor near the main entrance
on the same level as the auditorium. Refreshments may not be consumed in the auditorium.

If you have any questions regarding these, or any other matters which address accommodations, please
contact Mary Daniels at 978-443-8891, extension 382; or the Massachusetts Relay service of VERIZON:
1-800-439-2370 (V/TDD).



SUMMARY OF BASIC TOWN MEETING PROCEDURES
Only registered voters and Town employees may speak without leave of the Hall.

All votes are by majority unless otherwise announced. Votes will first be taken by a show of hands while
sitting. If the Moderator is in doubt, then a standing vote will be taken. If the Moderator is still in doubt, then
tellers will count the Hall. If a voter is in disagreement with the Moderator’s call of a sitting or standing vote,
the voter may challenge the call by immediately standing and saying loudly, “I challenge the vote!” If six
additional voters support the challenge, the vote will be counted. If you are in attendance because of a matter of
particular interest to you, it is unwise to “bolt” the Hall immediately after the vote is taken. It may be that
someone will seek a count of the vote or will seek reconsideration.

The Moderator will not vote - even in the case where the Moderator's vote would break or create a tie.

The order of speaking is controlled by tradition and Article 11, §10 of the Town Bylaws. The proponents of an
article make the first motion under the article. A second is then required. The proponents then make a
presentation in support of the motion. The Finance Committee is next recognized, followed by the Selectmen
and any other boards which are required to report on the article. After the Town boards have spoken Town
Meeting proceeds to general debate on the matter and a vote.

Until everyone who wishes to be heard has been heard, no person may speak more than twice on a matter except
to correct an error or answer a question. The initial presentation by the proponent(s) of an article may not
exceed a total of ten minutes in length, and no other speech may exceed five minutes in length unless consent is
given by a majority of those present and voting.

Please raise your hand when you wish to be recognized by the Moderator to speak. After being called upon by
the Moderator, kindly go to a microphone to speak or wait for one to be passed to you. We expect to have
microphones at each side and in front on the auditorium floor as well as runners with microphones to service
voters in the middle of the aisle and, if necessary, the balcony. The basic record of Town Meeting is made on
audiotape and your remarks will not be recorded if you do not speak from a microphone. Each and every time
you speak, you should begin by giving your name and your address so the record can be clear.

Budget: By tradition in Sudbury, a motion is first made by the Finance Committee proposing a budget that

would be limited to the amount which would be required to fund the Finance Committee's budget proposal.

This limiting motion will only seek a declaration from the Hall as to the overall limit on the budget. A vote in

favor of the motion will not mean that Town Meeting has voted for the particular distribution of the total amount

as set forth in the Warrant.

Then Town Meeting will address the budget in the usual way and finally vote on that budget:

1. The Moderator will read the budgets in numerical order by title. If anyone has a motion to amend or a
question, just raise your hand. For example, the Moderator will say "200 Public Safety, does anyone have
a motion to amend or a question involving 200 Public Safety?"

2. If someone has a motion to amend, it should be in one of two forms.

a. For example, "I move to increase 200 Public Safety to the sum of $X and to reduce 600 Culture
and Recreation to the sum of $Y." The two must balance. OR

b. For example, "I move to reduce 200 Public Safety to the sum of $X."

A motion simply to increase a line item will not be accepted. This is so because consideration of the
budget will have been preceded by the vote limiting the total budget amount.
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3. The Hall will debate and vote on any motion to amend.

4, Town Meeting will arrive at the end of this process with a main motion as it may be amended, and then
vote on it.

Motions for Reconsideration: The Town Bylaw on Motions for Reconsideration is somewhat complex. If
reconsideration is sought of a matter, which has been voted upon during the same night of Town Meeting, a
two-thirds vote is required. If reconsideration is sought after the close of the session at which the action was
taken, a unanimous vote is required unless by noon of the day after the session a written notice of intent to seek
reconsideration signed by 15 voters who attended the session at which the action was taken is filed with the
Town Clerk. If that occurs, the Moderator will announce it at the next session and further announce that
reconsideration will be in order as the first order of business at the next following session unless the Warrant is
completed that night, in which case it will be the last order of business that night. A two-thirds vote to
reconsider the matter is then required.

All substantive motions, and that includes all main motions and motions to amend a main motion, must be
provided to the Town Clerk and the Moderator in writing. Again, this is so there will be an accurate record of
the meeting. Except when specifically requested by the Moderator, it is not necessary that the written motion be
given to the Moderator, Town Clerk and viewgraph operator before it is actually made, but it should be
furnished immediately thereafter.

Adjournment of any session will occur upon completion of the article under discussion at 10:30 P.M. unless
there is a two-thirds vote to do otherwise.

CONSENT CALENDAR

To expedite Town Meeting and save valuable time for discussion of key issues, Sudbury has used the “Consent
Calendar” to speed passage of articles that appear to the Moderator and the various boards and committees to
raise no controversy. The purpose of the Consent Calendar is to allow the motions under these articles to be
acted upon as one unit and to be passed by a unanimous vote without debate. THE CONSENT CALENDAR
WILL BE TAKEN UP AS THE FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS AT THE COMMENCEMENT OF
TOWN MEETING ON APRIL 3rd.

At the call of the Consent Calendar, the Moderator will call out the numbers of the articles, one by one. If any
voter has doubt about passing any motion, or wishes an explanation of any subject on the Consent Calendar, the
voter should stand and say the word "hold" in a loud, clear, voice when the number is called. The Moderator
will then inquire as to whether the request to hold is for a question or for debate. If the purpose of the request
was merely to ask a question, an attempt to obtain a satisfactory answer will be made, and if that occurs, the
article will remain on the Consent Calendar absent a further request to hold. If the purpose of the request was to
hold the article for debate, the article will be removed from the Consent Calendar and restored to its original
place in the Warrant, to be brought up, and debated and voted on in the usual way. No voter should hesitate to
exercise the right to remove matters from the Consent Calendar; it is the view of the voters as to the need for
debate that is supreme, not that of the Town Officials who put together the Consent Calendar. However, it is
hoped that voters will remove articles from the Consent Calendar only in cases of genuine concern. In past
years, it has occasionally happened that articles were removed from the Consent Calendar and when reached in
the normal course, passed unanimously without debate, thus indicating that the initial removal request was,
perhaps, not fully considered before being exercised. After calling of the individual items in the Consent
Calendar, the Moderator will ask that all items remaining be passed as a unit by a unanimous vote.

Please review the list of articles and motions proposed for the Consent Calendar that follows. Complete reports
are to be found under each article printed in this Warrant. If you have any questions about the articles, motions
or procedure, please feel free to call the Town Manager’s office, at 443-8891, ext.382, before Town Meeting.
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ARTICLE AND MOTION

ARTICLE 12. REAL ESTATE EXEMPTION: Move in the words of the article.

ARTICLE 13. CHAPTER 90 HIGHWAY FUNDING: Move in the words of the article.

ARTICLE 14. COUNCIL ON AGING REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the
use of a revolving fund by the Council on Aging for Senior Center classes and programs, to be funded by user
fees collected; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, in accordance with M.G.L., Chapter 44,
Section 53EY,; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $20,000.

ARTICLE 15. GOODNOW LIBRARY REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the
use of a revolving fund by the Goodnow Library for maintenance and utility charges for the Library’s meeting
rooms, to be funded by all fees received from the programs utilizing meeting rooms by non-town agencies; said
fund to be maintained as a separate account, pursuant to M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53E’%; the amount to be
expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $8,500.

ARTICLE 16. BUS REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the use of a revolving
fund by the Sudbury Schools for the purpose of providing additional or supplemental school transportation, to
be funded by user fee collection; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, pursuant to M.G.L.,
Chapter 44, Section 53E', and expended under the direction of the Sudbury School Committee; the amount to
be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $300,000.

ARTICLE 17. EARLY CHILDHOOD REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the
use of a revolving fund by the Sudbury Schools for the purpose of providing additional or supplemental school
early childhood instruction, to be funded by tuition collection; said fund to be maintained as a separate account,
pursuant to M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53E'2, and expended under the direction of the Sudbury School
Committee; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $200,000.

ARTICLE 18. INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007
the use of a revolving fund by the Sudbury Schools for the purpose of providing additional or supplemental
instrumental music lessons after school hours, to be funded by user fee collection; said fund to be maintained as
a separate account, pursuant to M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53E’2, and expended under the direction of the
Sudbury School Committee; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $50,000.

ARTICLE 19. YOUTH COMMISSION REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the
use of a revolving fund by the Youth Commission for youth programs and activities, to be funded by fees
collected; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, in accordance with M.G.L., Chapter 44,

Section 53EY%; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $30,000.

ARTICLE 20. RECREATION PROGRAMS REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year
2007 the use of a revolving fund by the Park and Recreation Commission for recreation programs and activities,
to be funded by fees collected; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, in accordance with M.G.L.,
Chapter 44, Section 53E'; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $450,000.

ARTICLE 21. TEEN CENTER REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the use of a
revolving fund by the Park and Recreation Commission for Teen Center programs and activities, to be funded
by fees collected; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, in accordance with M.G.L., Chapter 44,
Section 53EY%; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $30,000.
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ARTICLE 22. CABLE TELEVISION REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 a
revolving fund for use by the Town Manager for local access services and Town institutional network (I-Net), to
be funded by fees and other income collected with regard to the implementation, use, establishment or
maintenance of cable television; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, pursuant to M.G.L.,

Chapter 44, Section 53E'; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $25,000.

ARTICLE 23. CONSERVATION REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007, the use
of a revolving fund by the Conservation Commission for the administration of the Sudbury Wetlands
Administration Bylaw, to be funded by application fees collected; said funds to be maintained in a separate
account, in accordance with M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53E':; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not
exceed the sum of $35,000.

ARTICLE 24. DOG REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the use of a revolving
fund by the Town Clerk for the purpose of making any purchases or paying any expenses related to Sudbury
Bylaw Article V.3, Regulation of Dogs, or any costs required by the Massachusetts General Laws related to the
regulation of dogs, to be funded by all fees, fines, charges, penalties or other like monies imposed under said
Bylaws; said fund to be maintained as a separate account, pursuant to M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53E'%, and
expended with the approval of the Town Clerk; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum
of $25,000.

ARTICLE 25. DPW MINING REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for FY2007 a revolving fund for
use by the Department of Public Works for the operation of a mining operation on Town property located off
North Road, the former Melone property, to include payment for all costs associated therewith, including
salaries and other benefits, purchase and maintenance of capital equipment, reclamation of the property, and
$100,000 to be deposited into the General Fund to offset the tax rate, to be funded by income from the sale of
gravel or other materials; said fund to be maintained as a separate account in accordance with M.G.L.,
Chapter 44, Section 53E'; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $300,000.

ARTICLE 26. RENTAL PROPERTY REVOLVING FUND: Move to authorize for Fiscal Year 2007 the
use of a revolving fund by the Town Manager for expenditures related to the use of rental houses held by the
Town in conjunction with historical value and conservation program, to be funded by rents collected; said fund
to be maintained as a separate account, in accordance with M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53EY5; the amount to be
expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of $40,000.

ARTICLE 27. PLUMBING & GAS INSPECTIONAL SERVICES REVOLVING FUND: Move to
establish and authorize for fiscal year 2007 the use of a Revolving Fund by the Building Inspector for the
purpose of providing services for plumbing and gas inspections by the Sudbury Plumbing Inspector, to be
funded by permit fees collected; said fund to be maintained as a separate account in accordance with
Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 44, Section 53 E1/2; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not
exceed the sum of $45,000.

ARTICLE 28. FIRE DEPARTMENT REVOLVING FUND: Move to establish and authorize for Fiscal
Year 2007 the use of a revolving fund by the Fire Chief for expenditures related to the issuances of burning
permits, including salaries and other benefits, purchase and maintenance of equipment required, and expenses
related thereto, to be funded by fees collected” said funds to be maintained in a separate account, in accordance
with M.G.L., Chapter 44, Section 53E !3; the amount to be expended therefrom shall not exceed the sum of
$12,000.

ARTICLE 31. AMEND BYLAWS., ART.XXVII.3.a IN-GROUND IRRIGATION SYSTEMS: Move in
the words of the article.

ARTICLE 32. ACCEPT M.G.L. c71,s. 71E — SCHOOL BUILDING USE: Move in the words of the
article.




A MOTION PRIMER

Contrary to popular belief, an article in the Warrant is not “self-starting.” If an article were to be called up, and
nobody makes a motion under it, the article would simply be “passed over”, and whatever action had been
contemplated thereby would not occur. It is a motion, which puts an article “in play,” and it is the motion, not
the article, which is actually voted upon. Thus, while speakers may refer to passing, defeating, or otherwise
dealing with “the article,” in fact and in law, what the meeting deals with, debates, and votes upon are motions,
not articles. The article in the Warrant serves only the purpose of letting the voters know what may come before
the meeting and the outside scope of what may be considered. It may be that a speaker will question whether a
certain motion is “within the four corners of the article.” Such a challenge requires the Moderator to determine
whether the motion should be allowed, as being within a reasonable reading of the article as printed in the
Warrant, or be ruled out of order as being beyond the legitimate subject matter of the article.

Many times the first or “main” motion under an article, will be “Move in the words of the article.” By making
such a motion, the speaker is adopting the article as his or her motion thereunder. This can only be done where
the language of the article is drafted in such a way that it is susceptible of simple adoption as a motion.

Frequently there will be a motion “to indefinitely postpone” an article. This motion, if adopted, kills the article
for all intents and purposes for the Town Meeting. The motion is frequently used when proponents of an article
have decided not to proceed with it but want an opportunity to explain to the meeting why they are, in effect,
abandoning the article at this time. The motion also may be used by someone who wishes to defeat an article
before it can be fully debated on the merits. In such cases it is important to understand that indefinite
postponement can have the same effect as defeat which, in turn, can have significance with respect to some
items, notably zoning matters, as to when the matter can again be considered by the Town.

You may hear a “Motion for the previous question.” Or, simply folks shouting, “question.” This is a motion to
terminate debate and requires a two-thirds vote to pass. The Moderator has discretion as to whether to accept a
motion for the question, and it will be refused if the Moderator does not believe there has been a fair opportunity
for debate as of the time it is made. However, once made and accepted by the Moderator and seconded, it is
voted upon without debate and upon passage terminates the debate then occurring and requires an immediate
vote on the substantive or procedural matter on the floor.

For those who may have participated in other parliamentary activities: The sometimes frequently utilized in
other fora, “Motion to Lay on the Table” is almost never used in Sudbury. The tradition here is to use the
“Motion to Indefinitely Postpone” to perform the “killing” function of the motion to table, and to use a “Motion
to Postpone to a Time Certain” to accomplish a “tabling” or temporary suspension of debate on a matter because
of lack of information or other cause.

vi



PART 1

TOWN OF SUDBURY
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
WARRANT

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Middlesex, ss.

To the Constable of the Town of Sudbury: GREETINGS:

In the name of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, you are hereby required to notify and warn the
inhabitants of the Town of Sudbury, qualified to vote in Town Elections, that voters residing in Precincts 1, 2
and 5 should meet at the Fairbank Community Center and voters residing in Precincts 3 and 4 should meet at the
Town Hall in said Town on Monday, March 27, 2006, at seven o’clock in the forenoon; then and there to choose
by official ballot in accordance with law, one Moderator for one year, one member of the Board of Park and
Recreation Commission for two years, one member of the Board of Assessors, two Goodnow Library Trustees,
one member of the Board of Health, two members of the Board of Park and Recreation Commission, one
member of the Board of Selectmen, two members of the Sudbury School Committee and two members of the
Planning Board, all for three years; and one member of the Sudbury Housing Authority for five years. Included
as part of the Annual Town Election will be an election of two members for three years each to the Lincoln-
Sudbury Regional District School Committee.

Polls will open at seven o’clock in the forenoon and will be closed at eight o’clock in the evening.
And you are required to notify and warn the inhabitants of said Town qualified to vote in Town affairs to

meet at the Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School Auditorium in said Town on Monday, April 3, 2006 at
7:30 o’clock in the evening, then and there to act on the following articles:

ARTICLE 1. HEAR REPORTS

To see if the Town will vote to hear, consider and accept the reports of the Town Boards, Commissions, Officers
and Committees as printed in the 2005 Town Report or as otherwise presented; or act on anything relative
thereto.

Submitted by the Board of Selectmen. (Majority vote required)

BOARD OF SELECTMEN POSITION: The Board of Selectmen unanimously supports this article.



ARTICLE 2. SENIOR TAX RELIEF

To see if the Town will vote to accept or apply a general or special law enacted by the Great and General Court
of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts for the purpose of providing senior tax relief; or act on anything relative
thereto.

Submitted by the Board of Selectmen. (Majority vote required)

BOARD OF SELECTMEN REPORT: The State Legislature (General Court) is currently considering several
legislative options for enactment of tax relief measures for seniors. This article has been submitted to allow
Sudbury the opportunity to consider any such proposals which may be enacted in time for the Town Meeting
Warrant. We would thus avoid waiting for a later Town Meeting and losing time in applying the legislation to
Sudbury, if so desired by the voters, and also avoid the expense of calling a Special Town Meeting. A report
and recommendation will be made at Town Meeting.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: The Finance Committee will report at Town Meeting.

ARTICLE 3. CURBSIDE PAY TRASH PICK-UP

To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, or appropriate from available funds, the sum of $870,000
or any other sum to contract for the collection of trash from each Sudbury household in specially marked pay as
you throw bags and to contract for the collection of recyclables from each Sudbury household, where Sudbury
trash and recyclables are placed at the curb, and for administrative costs of the town including the transfer
station, said appropriation to be contingent upon the approval of a proposition 2'5 override in accordance with
G.L. Ch. 59, 5.21C; and to appropriate the sum of $500,000 for the solid waste enterprise fund for Fiscal Year
2007 for the purpose of contracting for the disposal of solid waste collected and the disposal of recyclables, said
sum to be derived from the income received from sale of pay as you throw bags or otherwise, said appropriation
to be in addition to the sum to be attributable to the cost incurred hereunder after the funding under Article 6 is
met and offset by the income to the enterprise; in the event that the $870,000 appropriation does not obtain the
approval of a proposition 2%: override as set forth herein the appropriation of $500,000 shall not be effective.

Submitted by Petition. (Majority vote required)

PETITIONERS REPORT: A “YES” vote on Article 3 would establish Town-wide curbside trash pick-up for
the first time. This service would be paid for by a tax increase averaging $140 per household (tax deductible).
You would no longer need to pay privately to have your trash and recycling collected or buy a transfer station
sticker.

Cost Savings: Households currently pay an average of $475 to a private hauler for weekly trash/recyclables
pick up and disposal. Transfer station users pay $125 per year to the town for a sticker plus the cost of PAYT
trash bags, available at local stores. Under this proposal, all households would pay an average of $140 in their
taxes plus the cost of PAYT trash bags. The more you recycle the fewer bags you would need.

The Transfer Station: The transfer station is a valuable asset to the Town, serving numerous functions including
PAYT drop-off. This proposal includes $100,000 to maintain and staff the transfer station, and eliminate the
$125 sticker fee.

A More Desirable Town: Towns that provide comprehensive services to their citizens are more desirable than
those that do not. Adding a fiscally sound, responsible, and environmentally friendly service would be an asset
to Sudbury. The trucks of only one hauler instead of three grinding along our streets would make a quieter,
safer, and less smelly town.




The Greater Picture: The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection strongly encourages PAYT
programs with grants and extensive consultation. The Federal Environmental Protection Agency is strongly
supportive also. The EPA says on its website:

Equity: One of the most important advantages of a variable-rate program may be its inherent fairness.
When the cost of managing trash is charged at a flat rate, residents who recycle and prevent waste
subsidize their neighbors' wastefulness. Under PAYT, residents pay only for what they throw away.

Environmental sustainability: Communities with programs in place have reported significant increases
in recycling and reductions in waste, due primarily to the waste reduction incentive created by PAYT.
Less waste and more recycling mean that fewer natural resources need to be extracted. In addition,
green-house gas emissions associated with the manufacture, distribution, use, and subsequent disposal of
products are reduced as a result of the increased recycling and waste reduction PAYT encourages. In this
way, PAYT helps slow the buildup of greenhouse gases in the Earth's atmosphere which leads to global
climate change. For more information on the link between solid waste and global climate change, go to
EPA's Climate Change and Waste Website.

Environmental impact: One hundred forty-seven towns in Massachusetts have tax-levy curbside pick-up.
Thirty-five of those are PAYT systems. The number of municipalities with trash programs switching to PAYT
and the number of towns establishing new municipal programs using PAYT are increasing every year, according
to the DEP. Those communities switching to PAYT see a significant increase in recycling rates, typically 20%.
For Sudbury this would be around 10 TONS of recyclables pulled from the waste stream EACH week! Can we
really afford, in these times, to waste petroleum products (plastic) and other resources, to miss this opportunity
to teach our children frugality and responsibility, and to not help curb global climate change? Save some money,
save the planet, make a better Sudbury. Please vote “yes” on Article 3.

Trouble Down the Road? This override fully funds the town’s first three-year contract. No money would be
taken from any other budget item. As with any service, however, haulers may raise their rates when the first
contract ends. Should this occur, trash pick up would share in the next general town override, as all town
services shared in the overrides of 2002 and 2005. Any such increase negotiated by the town would still cost
each household less than if the household were paying the hauler’s increase privately. (See Cost Comparison
which follows.)

YEARLY COST COMPARISON

Proposed Curbside + Current Transfer Current Private
Transfer Station Station Hauler
PAYT PAYT
(tax levy) (sticker) (subscription)
Admin Fee $140 $125 $475
Tax Savings
(15% Bracket) $21 (minus) 0 0
Example 1: Two bags/week
($2.00/bag) $20 $208 0
TOTAL $327 $333 $475
Example 2: TOTAL with $431 $437 $475
3 bags/week
Example 3: TOTAL with
4 bags/week $535 $541 $475

BOARD OF SELECTMEN POSITION: The Board of Selectmen does not support this article.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: The Finance Committee does not recommend approval.



ARTICLE 4. FY06 BUDGET ADJUSTMENTS

To see if the Town will vote to amend the votes taken under Article 5, FY06 Operating Budget, of the 2005
Annual Town Meeting, by adding to or deleting from line items thereunder, by transfer between or among
accounts or by transfer from available funds; or act on anything relative thereto.

Submitted by the Board of Selectmen. (Majority vote required)

BOARD OF SELECTMEN REPORT: This article will allow flexibility to review all accounts within the FY06
Operating Budget to make adjustments at the ATM if necessary. The Board will report at Town Meeting.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: The Finance Committee will report at Town Meeting.

ARTICLE 5. FY07 BUDGET

To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, or appropriate from available funds, the following sums, or
any other sum or sums, for any or all Town expenses and purposes, including debt and interest, and to provide
for a Reserve Fund, all for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2006 through June 30, 2007, inclusive, in accordance with the
following schedule, which is incorporated herein by reference; and to determine whether or not the
appropriation for any of the items shall be raised by borrowing; or act on anything relative thereto.

Submitted by the Finance Committee. (Majority vote required)

Town Mgt/ FinCom

Appropriated Appropriated Appropriated Schools Request Recommended

FY04 FYO05 FY06 FY07 FY07
Sudbury Public Schools: Gross 23,069,516 24,104,549 25,809,552 27,422,424 27,184,888
Sudbury Public Schools: Offsets 1,041,597 1,420,896 1,751,121 1,792,154 1,792,154
Sudbury Public Schools: Net 22,027,919 22,683,653 24,058,431 25,630,270 25,392,734
SPS Employee Benefits* 4,194,060 4,626,464 5,107,457 5,715,722 5,651,772
Sudbury Public Schools: Total 26,221,979 27,310,117 29,165,888 31,345,992 31,044,506
LSRHS (Operating Assessment) 12,352,149 12,804,319 14,592,013 15,378,160 15,101,093
LSRHS (Debt Assessment) 1,089,609 1,597,371 2,461,086 2,935,689 2,935,689
Minuteman Regional (Assessment) 373,813 293,321 304,640 309,590 309,590
Other Regional Assessments 0 0 0 45,500 45,500
Total: Schools 40,037,550 42,005,128 46,523,627 50,014,931 49,436,378
100: General Government 1,921,974 1,965,410 2,011,226 2,091,735 2,091,735
200: Public Safety 5,145,242 5,289,182 5,733,642 6,091,379 6,091,379
400: Public Works 2,546,781 2,591,406 2,883,083 3,068,845 3,068,845
500: Human Services 483,672 518,523 537,382 558,369 558,369
600: Culture & Recreation 874,395 931,316 994,242 1,027,672 1,027,672
900: Town Employee Benefits 2,738,517 2,879,021 3,124,307 3,557,700 3,557,700
900: Town-wide Operations & Transfers 336,596 355,825 313,345 421,819 421,819
Total: Town Services 14,047,177 14,530,683 15,597,227 16,817,519 16,817,519
Debt Service 7,906,725 6,014,574 5,589,344 5,502,208 5,502,208
TOTAL: OPERATING BUDGET 61,991,452 62,550,385 67,710,198 72,334,658 71,756,105

(not including Enterprise Funds)
*to be transferred to 900: Town Employee Benefits
SEE DETAILED LINE ITEM BUDGET IN THE FINANCE SECTION, PAGE FC-3
Finance Committee reports on each budget section are included therein.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN POSITION: The Board of Selectmen unanimously supports this article.
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ARTICLE 6. FY07 SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL ENTERPRISE FUND BUDGET

To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, or appropriate from available funds, the following sums
set forth in the FY07 budget of the Solid Waste Disposal Enterprise, to be included in the tax levy and offset by
the funds of the enterprise; or act on anything relative thereto.

Submitted by the Finance Committee. (Majority vote required)
Town Mgr FinCom
Appropriated Appropriated Appropriated Request Recommended,|
FY04 FYO05 FY06 FYO07 FYO07

Solid Waste Disposal Enterprise Fund

Direct Costs (appropriated) 214,459 220,453 399,843 267,803 267,803
Indirect Costs (appropriated in general fund) 18,793 18,793 24,000 24,000
[TOTAL: SOLID WASTE ENTERPRISE 214,459 239,246 418,636 291,803 291,803]
Solid Waste Receipts 236,250 229,602 278,636 291,803 291,803
Retained Earnings Used 0 9,644 140,000 0 0

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: See report in Financial Section, Page FC-49

BOARD OF SELECTMEN REPORT: The Board of Selectmen unanimously recommends the Solid Waste
Disposal Enterprise Fund FY07 as presented by the Finance Committee.

ARTICLE 7. FY07 POOL ENTERPRISE FUND BUDGET

To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, or appropriate from available funds, the following sums
set forth in the FY07 budget of the Pool Enterprise, to be included in the tax levy and offset by the funds of the
enterprise; or act on anything relative thereto.

Submitted by the Finance Committee. (Majority vote required)
Town Manager Fin Com
Appropriated Appropriated Appropriated Request Recommended
FY04 FYO05 FY06 FYO07 FYO07

Atkinson Pool Enterprise Fund

Direct Costs (appropriated) $395,375 $405,078 $426,212 $436,713 $436,713
Indirect Costs (appropriated in general fund) $47,186 $58,434 $48,615 $48,615
|TOTAL: ATKINSON POOL ENTERPRISE $395,375 $452,264 $484,646 $485,328 $485,328|
Pool Receipts $441,356 $400,000 $426,212 $430,000 $430,000
Tax Levy $0 $47,186 $58,434 $48,615 $48,615
Retained Earnings Used $0 $5,078 $0 $6,713 $6,713

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: See report in Financial Section, Page FC-50

BOARD OF SELECTMEN POSITION: The Board of Selectmen unanimously supports this article.



ARTICLE 8. FY 07 CAPITAL BUDGET

To see what sum the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, or appropriate from available funds, for the
purchase or acquisition of capital items including but not limited to, capital equipment, construction and land
acquisition; and to determine whether this sum shall be raised by borrowing, lease purchase or otherwise; or act
on anything relative thereto.

Submitted by the Capital Improvement Planning Committee (Two-thirds vote required, if borrowed)
Committee FinCom|
Appropriated Appropriated Appropriated Request Recommended
FY04 FY05 FYO06 FYO07 FY07
Capital Items
Various Capital Projects $40,000 $169,000 $273,000 $332,585 $285,095
[TOTAL: CAPITAL BUDGET $40,000 $169,000 $273,000 $332,585 $285,095|

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLANNING COMMITTEE (CIPC) REPORT: The CIPC recommends approval
of this article.

Building Department, Various Improvements: ($71,895 estimated) Most of the buildings that house our
town offices, such as the Flynn Building, the Town Hall and the Loring Parsonage are historic buildings ranging
in age from many decades to centuries old. They are in constant need of renovations and improvements in order
to halt further deterioration and to provide safe and adequate space in which taxpayers can conduct business and
in which Town employees work. Some of the projects for which the Building Inspector has requested funds
through this Capital Article include but are not limited to roofing, siding, structural repairs window replacement
and HVAC upgrades. Additional funding may also be needed to supplement funds raised by last year’s Town
Meeting to replace the Fairbank boilers. The CIPC has determined that attention to these aging buildings should
be considered the highest priority in order to protect the town’s assets with an eye to safety and efficiency. The
Committee feels it is important to make an ongoing annual commitment to completing these long-delayed
projects. This article only partially funds a long list of projects that have been delayed over the years, however,
it does allow the Building Inspector to complete those he and the Town Manager have determined to be of the
highest priority.

Department of Public Works, Vehicle Replacement: ($104,200 estimated) The DPW has to replace vehicles
on a schedule that maximizes the useful life of all of its fleet. Every time there is a delay in replacing aging
rolling stock, there is a domino affect that can be costlier in the long run. The automobiles and small pickup
trucks are often recycled to other departments in need of vehicles to conduct their business such as the Building
Department or Park and Recreation. In the past several years the Town has been forced to acquire vehicles
through lease purchases, which cost the town interest. This year, the DPW request includes only one vehicle to
be funded through a lease purchase. This is a first step to eliminating this expense. The CIPC recommends
funding for four vehicles that top the DPW Director’s many needs. These include but are not limited to a pickup
truck for Highway, a pickup truck and a trailer for Parks and Grounds and the first year on a Lease Purchase of a
dump truck also for the Highway Department. Although these vehicles are specified here, CIPC believes the
Director of the DPW and the Town Manager are in the best position to prioritize and determine throughout the
year which vehicles on the very long list of older vehicles need replacement.

Recreation/Atkinson Pool, Pool Gutter System and Safety Measures: ($30,000 estimated) The Director of
Recreation has advised the CIPC that there is a safety issue at the Atkinson Pool that requires the replacement of
the concrete and tile gutter surrounding the pool. This gutter system has been repaired in numerous areas, using
shims and spacers and various temporary fixes in an attempt to replace lifting and broken tiles. Replacement of
the gutter system will maintain this valuable asset and eliminate the risk of injury to pool patrons and
employees.




Information Systems/Various Departments: ($40,000 estimated) Permitting software can provide almost
every Town department with a level of issuing, processing and tracking that is essential with the increasing
activity in all permitting departments. The Technology Director and other department heads have been working
together to determine the need of the Town offices and the applicants. Once installed, some of the features that
the Town can look forward to are: automating the site plan and subdivision process, sharing permitting
information between various Town departments in real time, automated inspection scheduling and data entry in
the field and automatic notification of status via e-mail. All of these features will expedite the process for the
homeowner. There will also be expansion capability to add an on-line component that will allow the homeowner
to apply and pay for simple permits via the Internet.

Sudbury Public Schools/Town Accountant: ($9,000 estimated) SPS and the Town Accountant are jointly
requesting funding to upgrade the Town’s current financial software to include more functionality for time and
attendance for school employees and personnel and human resources components for both Town and School.
Currently a separate system is used by the School Department to track attendance data for their employees. This
system is obsolete and unsupported. The town’s current financial software with which the Accounting Office
currently processes payroll for Town and School employees can provide this function. Rather than purchasing a
new and separate system, the Schools can work with the payroll database which will be expanded to include HR
and Personnel data not currently tracked. This will give both the Town and the Schools the reporting capability
required by various federal and state agencies and will allow the calculation of accrued compensated absences as
required by the auditors. Much of this information is in various databases in several offices throughout the Town
and School Department. This enhancement will eliminate duplication of data entry and provide a powerful
reporting tool for both the Town and SPS. Automated calculation of salary changes tied to grids and job codes
will eliminate time consuming manual calculations, allow decentralized payroll entry and provide a budgeting
tool that will be useful to all departments and both cost centers. The original request was for $18,000 however,
SPS has agreed to include $9,000 of the cost in their operating budget for FY07.

Town-wide Operations: ($15,000 estimated) The purchase of a new postage meter is required in order to
comply with a mandate by the USPS for digital inkjet metering by December 31, 2006.

Treasurer-Collector’s Office: ($15,000 estimated) The Tax Collector has requested funds to purchase new tax
collections software. Currently the 15-year-old system that the Collector uses is a DOS based system for which
there is limited documentation and is supported by one individual on the West Coast presenting a real risk in the
event of a disaster. Only a handful of towns use this vendor for their tax collection needs. The program was
purchased in the early 90s and offers very little in terms of reporting. It is not integrated with the general ledger
which results in many hours of data entry that would be automated with an integrated system. The proposed
collections package is provided by our current financial software vendor and will run on that system. It is widely
used throughout the Commonwealth and in many other states. This software will allow the Collector and her
staff to operate more efficiently and will provide better reporting of the data for the staff and to the taxpayer.
There is potential expansion with this system that will provide Internet access to the taxpayer for billing
information and payment options. Note: The CIPC recommendation included the outright purchase of the tax
collection software in FY07 for a cost of $62,490 with an alternative plan for purchasing it through a Lease
Purchase over a period of five years. The first payment of a Lease Purchase will be $15,000. If purchased in this
manner, there will be a commitment for annual lease payments that will be appropriated in subsequent capital
budget articles rather than through the Collector’s operating budget.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN POSITION: The Board of Selectmen unanimously supports this article.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: The Finance Committee recommends approval.

ARTICLE 9. PROFESSIONAL SERVICES — NEW POLICE STATION.

To see what sum the Town will vote to raise or appropriate from available funds be expended under the
direction of the Permanent Building Committee, for the purpose of obtaining professional services including
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architectural, engineering, and other services for the initial design for the construction of a new Police Station,
and to see whether such sum shall be raised by borrowing or otherwise; or act on anything relative thereto.

Submitted by the Board of Selectmen. (Two-thirds vote required, if borrowed)
BOARD OF SELECTMEN REPORT: Funding of these professional services will allow the design work to go
forward based upon the feasibility study and will provide a more accurate estimate of the construction cost of

the project for future funding. A report and recommendation will be made at Town Meeting.

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: The Finance Committee will report at Town Meeting.

ARTICLE 10. UNPAID BILLS

To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, or appropriate from available funds, a sum of

money for the payment of certain unpaid bills incurred in previous fiscal years or which may be legally
unenforceable due to the insufficiency o